## **Town of Buckland**

## Memo

To:

**Buckland Selectboard** 

From:

**Buckland Recreation Committee** 

CC:

Date:

December 13, 2021

Re:

**Building Committee** 

The Committee met with design firm Kuth Ranieri on Wednesday, December 8th. They were the sole submission resulting from the recent Request for Qualifications prepared in collaboration with Andrea Woods of FRCOG. The committee was very pleased with the proposal and has received positive input as references were checked. Moving forward, the Committee requests that the Selectboard create a "Swimming Pool Building Committee" and assign Cindy Schwartz, Brandon Boucias and Pam Guyette to serve on this committee. Further we ask that the Selectboard authorize this committee to negotiate a contract with the designers and work with them as the pool construction process begins. This group has been recommended by the Recreation Committee and is being proposed to allow for prompt decision making that will likely be necessary as the project moves along a very tight time schedule.

We will keep the Board updated on progress and we are very excited to begin this process!